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4. The HAO Board will review all aspects of the recruit's injuries, medical
history and prognosis, and disposition. The role of the Senior Enlisted will
be filled by a Marine who has the most significant personal knowledge of the
recruit, with a special emphasis on the recruit's home life and situation
while Home Awaiting Orders. The Senior Enlisted will be designated by the
RTR CO. The goal of the HAO Board is to only recommend those recruits who
can successfully manage medical and personal needs while at home. Recruits
should be chosen based on their maturity, ability to easily manage any
remaining medical requirements, and stability of home life and family
structure.

5. The RTR CO will forward the results of the HAO Board, with a favorable or
unfavorable endorsement to the Staff Judge Advocate (SJA). The SJA will
conduct a legal review and forward results to the Chief of Staff. The Chief
of Staff will forward the HAO Board results to the Commanding General, Marine
Corps Recruit Depot/Eastern Recruiting Region

6. Coordinating Instructions. Accountability procedures will follow three 
lines of effort.

a. Recruit Processing Company (RPC) will contact the Recruiting Station
and Next of Kin for each recruit approved for use of HAO to discuss 
entitlements and accountability requirements. 

b. Recruits will be briefed on the requirement to maintain positive
communication with RPC (daily), with their Physical Evaluation Board Liaison 
Officer (PEBLO) and Recruit Administration Branch (RAB) as directed. All 
necessary contact information and expectations will be briefed and signed 
using the Home Awaiting Orders Information Sheet per enclosure (2). 

c. Support Battalion will report weekly to RTR CO on positive
accountability of HAO recruits via the Situation Report. Any missed check-in 
by a recruit and efforts to re-establish contact will be briefed to the RTR 
co. 

7. Point of contact is Colonel Christopher J.Williams at
Christvpher.j.Williams@usmc.mil or 843-228-2567.
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